

Dear Emest

This is one of only seven verifications ever to be sent confirming reception of W V F R, Ridgefield Center, Connecticut, as reported on your letter of In 18,1985 for In 18 and 1985.

Although a construction permit existed for over a decade, W V F R never conducted regular full time broadcasts. You heard a special test, such as was conducted on weekends on a regular weekly basis from May, 1984 through March 1985.

The license was granted and the call letters changed to W R E F during FCC approval of the sale from Radio Ridgefield, Inc. to the Ridgefield Broadcasting Corp. Regular fulltime (6AM-6PM even in summer are the present plans) broadcasting commenced March 15, 1985, with 500 watts days into a 185' tower at the Ridgefield town landfill.

Our new address is 165 Danbury Road, P. O. Box 1085, Ridgefield. (203) 438-1211. Thank you for your report and best DX to you!

Can's ladson, KIRHU, DRC